Woodlawn School Creating Opportunity, Sharing Success

Drumoyne Gardens
West Monkseaton
Whitley Bay
NE25 9DL
0191 6432590
office@woodlawnschool.org.uk
www.woodlawn.org.uk
Facebook - Woodlawn School
Twitter@WoodlawnLive



Thursday 11th June 2020

Dear Parent/Carer,

Extension to opening of Woodlawn School

On 15th June 2020 we will be extending the opening of Woodlawn for children who have been identified through our Risk Assessment as low risk.

We have taken into account:

- Underlying medical conditions.
- The amount of available staff.
- The health and safety advice in relation to size of classroom and corridors.
- The ability to adhere to social distancing.
- Any current protocols in place for individual children prior to Covid 19 Emergency.
- The safeguarding of the group of key worker pupils who have been in school for the duration of the Covid 19 Emergency.
- The advice form NHS and Public Health England.
- The advice from Unions.
- The advice from LA.

The Risk Assessment that has been ratified by governors to ensure pupil and staff safety is paramount.

We will be reviewing the Risk Assessment on a daily basis. This is a live document and changes to the plan could happen at any point. We will report to governors on 26.06.2020 as to the plan moving forward.

If you have been contacted and your child will be returning for one day per week from 15.06.2020 you will need to read the Information for Parents document that is on our school website.

'The school's work to promote pupils' personal development and welfare is outstanding' - Ofsted October 2018















Online and virtual schooling, lunch vouchers and communication will remain the same for you and your child throughout the next phase of reopening.

We want to welcome all children back to school but only when it is safe to do so.

Thank you for your continued support.

Yours sincerely,

Gill Wilson Headteacher